
 
CURSILLO SECRETARIAT MEETING 

September 1, 2020 
Zoom Virtual Meeting 

 
 

• THOSE IN ATTENDANCE:  Terri DiBacco, Lay Director; Father Weary 
Spiritual Advisor.  Chairpersons in attendance:  Ron Borza, Robbie Davis, 
Tony Devlin, Richard Druffner, Roseann Guerrini, Nancy Ramhap, Ann 
Marie Segilia, Tina Stryker.  Other Committee Members in attendance:  Ashley 
Honabach, Harris Kalemtis, Nancy Keener, Helena Paul, John Rossi.   

• THOSE ABSENT:  Deacon Greg Amarante, Assistant Spiritual Advisor 
• Opening prayer  
• LAY DIRECTOR REPORT 

o Terri DiBacco opened meeting. 
o Minutes for the August, 2020 meeting were accepted as submitted after 

corrections. 
• TREASURER REPORT 

o The August beginning checkbook balance was $3,954.74 and ending 
balance $3,759.74. 

o Report was accepted as submitted. 
• PRE-CURSILLO REPORT 

o A Workshop on Sponsorship will be held at the September, 2020, School 
of Leaders.  Tina Stryker will update cursillistas on the proper way to 
sponsor candidates. 

• CURSILLO COMMITTEE REPORT 
o Discussion on the possible cancelation of the Winter weekends.  What 

guidelines both CRC and St. Mary of Providence are following. 
• POST-CURSILLO REPORT 

o A Virtual Ultreya will be held on September 21, 2020. 
o The 2020 Grand Ultreya will be virtual. 

• SCHOOL OF LEADERS 
o Virtual School of Leaders will be held on September 12, 2020.   Tina 

Stryker’s workshop on Sponsorship will be the focus this month. 
o The next book for the School of Leaders will be Bishop Barron’s 

“Renewing our Hope.” 
• COMMUNICATIONS REPORT 

o Discussion on the Website and the E-newsletter was offered by Ann 
Marie Segilia. 

o Nothing new to report regarding Palanca Net or database. 
 
 



• OTHER BUISINESS 
o Awaiting further documents which were requested from Bill Benning.  
o Another meeting looking at the Step by Step Committee meeting in 

September, 2020. 
o Bylaws (Articles of Operation) have been sent out and will be considered 

at the October, 2020 meeting.  Everyone is asked to read and review for 
discussion at the October meeting.  Special appreciation to Richard for his 
many hours devoted to this document. 

o Apostolic Plan will be discussed at the October meeting.  Each is asked to 
review before the meeting with any comments. 

o Next Secretariat meeting will be held on Tuesday, October 6, 2020.  The 
meeting will be virtual on zoom. 
 

Respectfully submitted, 
 

Ann Marie Segilia 
Secretary 


